
IRebllatb Jesburun Bulletin
t

117 East 85th Street - New York City

November 1# 1940

Rabbi Lookstein will preach
This Sabbath Morning on

" Non - Political Reflections

on Election Eve."

at 10:30 o'clock.

Schedule of Services
FRIDAY
Lighting of Candles 4:40 P.M.
Mincha Services 4:40 P.M.

SATURDAY—Rosh Chodesh Cheshvan
Morning Services 9:00 A.M.
Weekly Portion: Noach
Genesis 6:9-11:32

Haftorah: Isaiah 66
Mincha Services 4:30 P.M.

Daily Services
MORNING SERVICES .7:15 A.M.
EVENING SERVICES 4:40 P.M.

Yahrzeits for the Week
JULIUS ISRAEL
BERTHA MILLER

Coming Events
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 2nd — Chil¬
dren's Services, Central Jewish Insti¬
tute—10:00 A.M.

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 4th — Talmud
Class, Library—8:30 P.M.

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 6th—Sister¬
hood Luncheon, Sherry's—12:30 P.M.

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 13th—Open¬
ing Session of Hebrew Class, C.J.I.—
10:30 A.M.

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 13th—Men's
Club Meeting, Social Hall—8:15 P.M.

SATURDAY NIGHT, DECEMBER 14th—
Annual Dinner Dance, Waldorf-
Astoria—8:00 P.M.

Rosh Chodesh Cheshvan, 5701

Class in Hebrew Organized
Under the sponsorship of the Sister¬

hood and the Parent Teacher Associa¬
tion of the Ramaz Academy a class in
Hebrew has been organized and will
begin sessions on Wednesday morning,
November 13th -at 10:30 A.M. Classes
will meet once a week from 10:30 to
12:00 in one of the classrooms of the
Central Jewish Institute adjoining the
synagogue. The instructor in charge
will be Mr. Leon J. Kami, principal of
the Institute Talmud Torah and an ex¬

pert in adult education.
The class will begin on the element¬

ary level and by the end of the year
it is expected that the students will be
able to read, write and speak simple
Hebrew.

The fee is $15.00 for the entire school
year which will end in May. Thus far
ten women have enrolled. Should the
number reach twenty the fee will be
reduced to $10.00 for the year.

Classes for High School Boys and
Girls Organized

Rabbi Lookstein announces the form¬
ation of classes for high school boys
and girls to meet once a week on

Tuesday nights from 7:30 to 9:30 in one
of the classrooms of the Central Jewish
Institute. The classes will be conducted
by the Rabbi and Mr. Leon J. Kami,
principal of the Institute Talmud Torah.
Two courses will be offered: one from
7:30 to 8:30 in Bible and the other from
8:30 to 9:30 in Jewish History. Mr.
Kami will teach the first course and
Rabbi Lookstein* the second. The fee
for both courses will be $10.00 for the
school year ending in May.
The enclosed form may be used for

enrollment purposes.



LAST CALL FOR DONOR LUNCHEON

Only five days remain before the luncheon! The response has been excellent.
We are proud of our members and their fine spirit of cooperation. However, there
still remain a few reservations for those who have procrastinated. Call the office at

once and give us the names of your guests. The committee on seating arrangements
headed by Mrs. George Jacobs, Chairman, will be at the synagogue office all day
Monday to receive last minute reservations and to place you and your guests at the

proper tables. Help them by communicating with them immediately, for no table
changes can be made at the last moment.

The date is NOVEMBER 6th; the place SHERRY'S; the time 12:30 o'clock. A word

to the wise is sufficient !!

Two Excellent Artists Entertain at

Sisterhood Meeting

Each successive meeting of the Sis¬
terhood finds an increased attendance,
which is an obvious indication of the
progress and growth of our organiza¬
tion. There were many new faces at
the meeting last Monday, all of whom
were cordially welcomed by the mem¬
bership chairman, Mrs. Joseph H. Look-
stein. Amongst the new-comers were
Mrs. Saul J. Lance, Mrs. Leah Bushel,
Dr. Anne Casper, Mrs. Cracovaner and
Mrs. Avum. Since no meeting is a
complete success without the acquisi¬
tion of at least one new member, we
are happy to announce that Dr. Casper-
designated her intentions of becoming
a member by signing an application
blank.

Mrs. Jacob Rudd, President, presided
at the meeting in her usual charming
and efficient manner, after a most
delicious luncheon had been served by
the very gracious hostess, Mrs. Jacob
H. Alpert.

The most important discussion was
of course the DONOR LUNCHEON and
Mrs. George Jacobs, the very capable
chairman gave a stimulating talk and
a most encouraging report of the affair.

Last but by no means least was the
musical program provided by BELLE
NIGHTINGALE MAYER who sang a
group of songs in a truly beautiful
manner, and HERTA GRUEN, who ac¬

companied her and who charmed her
audience with her rendition of two
piano solos.

The next meeting will be held MON¬
DAY, NOVEMBER 18th at the home of
MRS. HARRY ETRA, 12 East 88th Street,
at 1:30 o'clock, at which time a dessert-
luncheon will be served.

The Sisterhood extends congratula¬
tions to Mrs. Edward Bernard upon the
occasion of her birthday and wishes
her many more years of health and
happiness.



THE MEN'S CLUB

cordially invites you and your lady and men friends to attend
its regular monthly meeting on

Wednesday, November 13th, at 8:15 o'clock
in the

SOCIAL HALL

to hear

LUDWIG LEWISOHN

speak on

"THE JEW AND THE FUTURE
The distinguished and muchly travelled Ludwig Lewisohn, who is inter¬

nationally famous as an author, critic, journalist, lecturer and scholar comes
to us fully equipped in knowledge and experience to give us a truly vitaliz¬
ing message. People everywhere want to see and hear this man whose life
has been so active and whose accomplishments have been so many.



FREDERICK MARGARETEN TO HEAD SIXTH ANNUAL DINNER DANCE
MAXWELL SHAPIRO AGAIN CHOSEN AS PROGRAM CHAIRMAN

BENJ. GOTTFRIED ONCE MORE CHAIRMAN OF SOUVENIR JOURNAL

Dinner Dances may come and Dinner Dances may go — BUT •—
Kehilath Jeshurun Dinner Dances live on forever! !1 The favorable com¬
ments of last year's affair, the requests for more such wonderful dinner
dances, are still reverberating around town. Everybody is waiting for
details of this, our SIXTH ANNUAL DINNER DANCE, to be held at the
WALDORF-ASTORIA, on SATURDAY NIGHT, DECEMBER 14th, at
8 o'clock.

KEEP THAT DATE OPEN! You are assured of a marvelous time.
Mr. Margareten has promised that this year will see a bigger and better
affair than ever before. Mr. Shapiro, who provided us with such excellent
talent last year, has indicated that this year it will surpass all previous
years. And Mr. Gottfried — well, he assures us that this year's souvenir
journal will be far superior to any we have had.

HERBERT STEINER and his orchestra will be with us again. Do you
remember his superb music? Do you recall how you lingered, hating to
leave because of the wonderful music? You will have all of that and
more.

Tickets have been mailed to all members. Ad blanks will soon be
in the mail. WE NEED EVERYBODY'S COOPERATION in the securing
of ads. No ad is too large, and none too small to receive recognition
in our journal. Send us a list of friends to solicit, if you do not care to
do so yourself. All we ask is that you ACT and act quickly.

APPEAL FOR RED CROSS

The Red Cross is making its Annual Appeal for funds. Congregation
Kehilath Jeshurun proposes to take an earnest part in the campaign.
This year above all others the Red Cross needs funds.

You will be called upon from various organizations for your contri¬
bution; we earnestly request you to make your contribution through
Kehilath Jeshurun.

We appeal for a generous response.

MRS. HENRY A. RAFSKY, Chairman.



MEN'S CLUB NEWS

The appearance of Ludwig Lewisohn on our platform is in keeping
with our stated policy of presenting only men of outstanding ability
and achievement. Through the eyes and minds of such individuals we
are endeavoring to bring to you varying viewpoints and interpretations
of man's activity on this chaotic sphere. The mental and spiritual must
pierce through the density of the "black-out" that besets so much of the
earth. Men of the type appearing at our Forums help to make a little
less difficult the path we all have to follow.

Our group aim is to be socially, culturally and benevolently helpful.
We are at once engaged in all three accomplishments. Any who feel
sympathetic to and believe in, the maintenance of such a program are
welcome to join our ranks.

The fight against anti-semitism and other un-Americanisms goes
steadily on! Members of the Men's Club were prominent in their support
of the "We Americans of Yorkville" rally, held at the Central Opera
House, October 25th.

We are pleased to announce that the Messrs. Leon A. Klein and Stanley
Lesser, have joined our growing group ... We belatedly thank Mr. Thomas
Bornstein for his generous contribution of the collation served at our last meeting.

This Is Special Sabbath
This Sabbath has a special signi¬

ficance, since it is also Rosh Chodesh
Cheshvan. Attendance at the services,
therefore, are especially important.
There will be special prayers and
songs recited. Come and participate in
them. Bring your families with you,
and enjoy the spirit of the Synagogue.

Many Thanks
The congregation is indeed deeply

grateful to Mr. Samuel M. Kaplan, for
his contribution of a very beautiful
"poroches" and a pair of "Etz-Chaims"
or rollers for the scroll. This was a

donation in memory of his beloved
parents and his dear brother Albert.

Congratulations
The congregation extends sincere

congratulations to its esteemed mem¬

ber, Dr. Isadore Givner who has just
been appointed attending Ophtholmol-
ogist on the staff of the Beth David
Hospital. We wish him continued suc¬

cess in his chosen profession . . . The
congregation also wishes to extend
congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Kalman
Kinzler, who are celebrating their
thirtieth wedding anniversary this
week. We sincerely hope they will
enjoy many more years, surrounded
by all their dear ones, in health and
happiness.



THE

RIVERSIDE
Not one bereaved family has ever been denied the advantage
ofa Riverside funeral because they could not afford the cost...
and we've been in business for fifty years.

76th Street & Amsterdam Avenue

ENdicott 2-6600

FAR ROCKAWAY, L. f.
1250 Central Avenue - FAr Rock 7-7100

MIAMI BEACH, FLORIDA
1236 Washington Ave. - Miami 5-7777

Comply uith strictest CHARLES ROSENTHAL
orthodox requirements Director

RAMAZ PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION HOLDS OPENING MEETING
The first meeting of the Parent Teacher Association of the Ramaz Academy was

held last Tuesday with a large representation of parents. Rabbi Lookstein was the
principle speaker. In his address, the Rabbi spoke of the increased enrollment of
students this year, the very efficient staff of instructors, and "the excellent progress
being made in the school. The Rabbi appealed to the members for cooperation,
particularly in a project to raise sufficient money to properly equip a lunch-room
so that the children may partake of hot lunches. After a spirited discussion of ways
and means, it was agreed to assist the congregation in the procuring of ADS for the
Souvenir Journal of the Dinner Dance to be held December 14th, at the Waldorf-
Astoria. It was conceded that this was a simple and remunerative way to raise the
desired amount, since the Academy and the Synagogue would be the recipients of
the total money received. AD blanks are in the mail to all Ramaz Parents all of
whom are urged to work quickly and earnestly on this project.

I desire to enroll in:
The Elementary Hebrew Class for Women, which will meet every

Wednesday morning at 10:30.

The Class for High School Students, which will meet every Tuesday
evening from 7:30 - 9:30.


